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Present: Cindy Dennis, Julie Goodwin, Russ Robinson, Matt Whitten, Lisa Peterson, Kyla Strupp, 
Mark Peterson, Harprit Singh. 
 
Meeting called to order at 3 p.m. 
 
Welcome Harprit Singh and Introductions. 
 
Review of Meeting Notes 
 
Safety Committee meeting notes from January 10, 2024, were reviewed and approved. 
 
Claims Review 
 

• Employee injury reporting continues to drop. Sept/Oct averaged 122 injuries/month; Nov/Dec 
averaged 75 injuries/month; Jan/Feb/March averaged 68 injuries/month. One possible reason is 
continued communication with school staff regarding when to complete an EIR and when to 
track the incident as student behavior. 

• Julie will include a cover sheet of analyzed Employee Injury Report data for the next Safety 
Committee meeting. The cover sheet will include month to month comparisons, percentage of 
EIRs that involve a healthcare provider visit, percentage of EIRs that are student related, etc. 

• Julie will send Analisa and Preet a monthly EIR report with staff names included. Julie will 
include a cover sheet of analyzed data for quick reference of which individual employees may 
need additional support or training and which school buildings have higher rates of EIRs. 

 
Reflections and discussion of Safety Committee 
 
The group discussed the following topics: 
 

• Right Response training is difficult to schedule due to the low number of trainers. Kyla 
discussed the possibility of becoming a Right Response trainer. 

• The committee will review the Exposure Control Plan annually. Cindy emailed out the 
Exposure Control Plan for review. Email Cindy with any notes. We will discuss it at the next 
meeting. 

• Mark discussed Project Clean Out and the recent Fire Marshal visit. We have a list of 
recommendations that need follow up. Mark will email Cindy the bullet points. Next step is 
support from the Communications Department with messaging out to schools. Emphasis on 
communicating clearly and considerately. We discussed highlighting a few items and creg 
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NOT ALLOWED list. We discussed the importance of staff buy-in with a plan to start with 
principals. Russ recommended we evaluate each school/building to ensure staff lounges have 
adequate appliances. 
 

Continuing Goals were tabled until the next Safety Committee meeting. 
 
The next Safety Committee Meeting: 3-4 p.m., Wednesday, June 5 at the District Office. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 4 p.m. 
 


